Class 2 News

Summer Term 1 – Monday 9th April
Dear Parents / Carers,
I hope everyone enjoyed the Easter holidays. The children were certainly ready for a break after working extremely hard in school.  Just to remind everyone that Monday 16th April is our revised World book Day event!  During May is the time that we administer SATs in Key Stage 1. We are spending time in class preparing the children for what questions may look like and looking at examples in supported groups. We are very keen for it all to remain low key and won’t refer to the SATs within school!
TOPIC

Our topic will be ‘Tell me a story’ this half term beginning with Alice in Wonderland and moving onto The Iron Man by Ted Hughes. Our work across other areas of the curriculum will all be linked to stories.  
PE

Our P.E. days will be Mondays and Wednesdays this half term. On Mondays the children will be taught by dance coach Miss. Rachel Stamper.  On Wednesdays, the children will be taking part in preparation for team events, leading up to Sports Day. The children will be having P.E. outside on Wednesdays, when possible, so please make sure your child has suitable trainers and outdoor kit in school. 
ENGLISH
We will be writing story settings and character descriptions this half term. 

In SPAG we will continuing to use words with suffixes ie –ment, -less. We will also be focusing more closely on apostrophes that replace missing letters (contracted words such as can’t, she’s) as well as apostrophes that show possession (such as Jane’s bag, the dog’s lead).
The children will continue to bring home their own individual spellings to practice based upon common words or spelling rules on a weekly basis.
MATHEMATICS

The children will be reading scales linked to measures in capacity, mass, length and temperature, as well as comparing and ordering these measures. Please support this at home, such as using the kitchen scales, rulers, tape measures or even putting a measuring jug in the bath!
We are continuing to identify and find fractions of shapes and numbers. The children are expected to know ½, ¼, ¾, 1/3 and know that 2/4 is the same as ½. 

We have been teaching them to draw a ‘fraction box’ to work this out, for example to find one third of 9…

	  *    *     *
	  *    *    *
	  *    *     *


The children look at the fraction to know how many boxes they need, then draw that number of spots evenly across the boxes. 

Many children achieved times tables certificates last half term, so please keep up regular support with this and we can continue to award their hard work. 

READING

Please ensure that your child has their reading book and diary in school each day. We will check their reading bags on a Monday and then remind them to place their diaries and books in a separate tray Tuesdays – Fridays for book changing, when the diaries have been signed by yourselves. 

The children will be taught reading comprehension skills on Wednesdays. We will have guided reading sessions each week, which is when the children are taught in an adult supported group. 
END OF THE DAY
Please let us know if anyone different will be collecting your child by either ringing the office or informing us in the morning. 
TEACHING DAYS

Mrs Andrew will teach on Wednesdays.
Please don’t hesitate to come in and speak to me, email or ring me if you have any queries or concerns. 
Kind regards

Mrs Royston
Email address: d.royston@springvaleprimary.org 
